

Crysler's Citizen Committee

Meeting held on the 11th of April 2011
At the Centre de santé de l'Estrie

Thought of the Day:

We are working together in a positive way to better our community. If we have a positive approach we will be stronger and we shall succeed. We want to promote and develop a "Sense of Community".

Presence

Denise Bourdeau
Lorraine Bourdeau
Alphonse Lafrance
Mike Lapp
Jean Larocque
André Lavictoire
Jean-François Pagé
Martine Provost

Absent :

Elaine Lavictoire
Simone Quesnel

Minutes from the last meeting April 11/11
Moved by Denis Bourdeau
Second by Martine Provost

Guest Speaker: Carol Goddard

Carol introduced herself and spoke to us about the War of 1812 Bicentennial Alliance. She appreciated our request to be part of the war of 1812 and welcomed the committee with open arms. She will meet with Jan Bonhomme and relate our questions and concerns on our involvement.

Report of sub committee's

Beautification committee:

Denise spoke of planting flowers at the church benches, on the bridge and post office. She also mentioned names of people that would be willing to supply us with plants. There were also talk about the damage done at the park and try to get Jacques Meilleur to touch up the

Comité de citoyens de Crrysler

Réunion tenue le 11 avril 2011
Au Centre de santé de l'Estrie

Pensée du jour

Nous travaillons ensemble dans une approche positive afin d'améliorer notre communauté. Si nous maintenons une telle approche nous serons plus fort ensemble et nous saurons réussir. Nous tenons à développer « un sens de communauté »

Présences

Denise Bourdeau
Lorraine Bourdeau
Alphonse Lafrance
Mike Lapp
Jean Larocque
André Lavictoire
Jean-François Pagé
Martine Provost

Absence motivé :

Elaine Lavictoire
Simone Quesnel

Procès-verbal de la réunion du
11 avril 2011

Proposé par : Denise Bourdeau
Appuyé par : Martine Provost

Invitée : Carol Goddard

Elle nous parle de la « War of 1812 Bicentennial Alliance.
Elle nous invite à nous impliquer dans l'activité. Elle rencontre Jan Bonhomme et lui transmettra nos questions

Rapport des sous-comité

Embellissement :

Denise nous parle d'embellir le village avec des fleurs au pont, à l'église, au bureau de poste.
Elle parle de certaines personnes qui voudraient nous donner des plantes.
Nous avons discuté du vandalisme fait au parc ainsi que la nécessité de rafraichir

oural at Mike's store.

They also wish to get the township to mark the stop signs at the bridge as a three way stop and have better log control for our village.

Trail committee:

Mike Lapp spoke about our walk on the trail to evaluate the work to be done. We found a good spot for a rest area just south of the lagoon. It was estimated that 7 foot bridges would be needed. We also met with Angela Coleman of the S.N.C. and reported back a thumbs up for our visions.

Jean Larocque mentioned that we should be seen as a more active committee and do some village clean up. It was decided that April 21/11 we would meet at the ice shack at 4:00-6:00 and 6:00-8:00 and organize a village clean up.

We also mentioned that we got the ok from Pierre

Thibeault to run the B.B.Q. on May 14 for the trade show. This would be a good opportunity to raise some well needed funds

Historical committee:

Jean informed us that he is still obtaining pictures from different people. He also approached Andre to make two C.D. copies of a tape that has historical value. He mentioned that Shane signs would make us really nice banners for \$45:00. They would sell for \$100:00 and would be a great fundraiser.

Fundraising committee:

We had a meeting and discussed banners and a letter of fundraising. We concluded that we needed a reason for the banners and had invited our guest speaker in hopes of raising some funds threw the Centennial event.

Meeting adjourned
Moved by Mike
Second by Lorraine

la peinture du Old General Store.

Nous voulons que la municipalité :

Indique l'arrêt à 3 sens au pont

Faire respecter sa politique pour les chiens sans laisse.

Sentier :

Mike Lapp nous informe des améliorations à faire pour rendre le sentier accessible : 7 ponts pédestres, une aire de pique-nique au sud de la lagune.

Angela Coleman de CNS est favorable à notre projet de sentier.

Jean Larocque nous invite à nettoyer le village afin de donner plus de visibilité à notre groupe. Il fut décidé de faire un nettoyage de printemps le 21 avril de 16h-18h et 18h-20h le point de rencontre sera la cabane de la patinoire.

Pierre Thibeault nous donne son consentement pour faire

le BBQ le 14 mai 11 durant la foire commerciale, c'est une bonne façon pour nous d'amasser des fonds.

Patrimoine :

Jean recueille encore des photos et des vidéo qu'André mettra sur des CD.

Shane Signs peut nous faire des bannières de 45\$ qu'on pourrait vendre 100\$ afin de faire une levée de fond.

Levée de fond :

Nous avons discuté des bannières et nous avons demandés à Carol Goddard s'il y avait la possibilité que le comité de la guerre d 1812 nous donne des fonds.

Ajournement :
Proposé par Mike

Appuyé par: Lorraine